HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday July 1st, 2002

	1.
	Present: R. Plank (In the Chair), A. Cook, J. Dawson, N. Garner, H. Frankham and A. Mainwaring .
	ACTION:

	2.
	Apologies: P. Paget and T. Pritt. No reply from : B. Musgrave, J. Fletcher, J. Litherland, P. Whitney, A. Simpson and M. Hawkins. [The Chairman requested that Committee members who could not attend any meeting should please let the Secretary know.]
	

	3.
	The Minutes of the last Meeting.

These were read and accepted as a true record.
	

	4.
	New apron for stage area.

a) Judy stated that the sections of the new staging were too heavy, they were awkward to handle, and still needed protective strips to avoid damaging the floor. It was AGREED that she would meet with Brian Wilson to see if any alterations could be made.

b) Strips for bases of new staging.

Anne reported that Cleanline would be fitting some new carpet strips, when they cleaned the floor at the beginning of August.  It was AGREED that Anne should write to Cleanline concerning the filling of the goudge in the floor and to state that the badminton lines need re-defining, if necessary.

c) Threshold

Nev had spoken to Ted Wilton, who had agreed to look at the threshold, as this site visit had not yet taken place, Nev would remind him.

d) Cleaner

Judy and Nev had met with Suzanne and reported an amicable meeting. The Schedule of Work had been discussed, Suzanne had agreed to the contents and had signed it.  The pay was increased to £5.00 per hour from 1.7.02. Roger thanked Judy and Nev for their handling of a sensitive issue and suggested that the cleanliness of the Hall is checked regularly. The situation would be reviewed at the November meeting.  It was confirmed that all payments for work done, are paid by cheque.

e) Water Quality.

Tim has reported that Severn Trent had written to OffWat saying that although our water supply had a high clorine content, it was still at an acceptable level. OffWat had replied saying that this was an unsatisfactory response – Severn Trent’s reply was still awaited – Tim to pursue.
	J. DAWSON

A. MAINWARING

N. GARNER

T. PRITT

	5.
	Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer, who had announced her resignation at the AGM, handed over to her successor, Alister Cook after this meeting.

The Treasurer circulated her Report, stating that  there was a loss this period of £321.27 – this was mainly due to the large insurance and gas bills paid recently, the overall balance was £32,474.68p. Discussion took place concerning the payment of new curtains and curtain track, although it had been agreed that the Memorial Hall would pay 50% of this bill, the account had been less than expected and it appeared we had paid for the whole of it.  It was AGREED that when Anne had the figures from Hilary, she would write to the Treasurer of the Hathersage Players explaining the situation and requesting some re-embursement.  It was also AGREED that any future arrangement would be agreed in writing. Roger recorded the Committee’s grateful thanks to Hilary, who was resigning, for her long service as Treasurer, and welcomed Alistair Cook, who was taking over from her, with immediate effect.

.
	A.MAINWARING

	6.
	Correspondence:

None
	

	7.
	Bookings Report.

Judy reported that there were no bookings in August as yet.   She reported that she was concerned about ad hoc bookings on Sunday afternoons and after discussion it was AGREED that the Hall would be not be available on Sunday afternoons until 6.00 p.m., giving the cleaner time to work during that period if necessary.  It was also AGREED to administer the surcharge fee of £20 on one of the Camps, who had not vacated the building at the specified time of 1.30 p.m.

.
	

	8.
	Any Other Business

Pro Loco Painting.

It was AGREED that Nev should arrange for the 10 paintings to be hung throughout the Memorial Hall buildings, and that he would arrange for plaques showing the artist’s name and the year of the competition. He would consult Ian Micklethwaite re the insurance.


	N. GARNER



	9.
	Date of next meeting : Monday September 2nd 2002.
	


REMINDER - PLUS ADDITIONAL AGENDA ITEM

HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

AGENDA

Committee Meeting to be held on Monday, 4th November 2002 in the Committee Room at 7.30 p.m.

1. Present

2. Apologies

3. Re: The appointment of a Hope Valley Christian Youth Worker. 

A suggestion is being made that the Youth Club Room should be used on a regular basis and staffed by an appointed Youth Worker and parents, in addition to the one night a week when it is staffed by a County Youth Worker.

Christine Pickering would like to come to the meeting on November 4th to discuss this proposition, and to put the Committee in the picture before any decisions are made.

Please do your best to attend the meeting, as much concern is being expressed about the general behaviour in the village at the moment and this could be one way in which we can be helpful.

4. Minutes of the last Meeting

5. Matters arising from the Minutes:

a) New Apron for Stage Area.

(i) Carpet strip protection

(ii) Meeting with Brian Wilson.

b) Threshold

c) Cleaner 

d) Water Quality – Tim Pritt to report

6. Treasurer’s Report

7. Correspondence

8. Bookings Report

9. Any Other Business

Renewal of equipment in kitchen

    10.
     Date of next meeting: Monday January 6th, 2003 at 7.30 p.m.

